## The Partnership for Quality Living DRAFT MINUTES March 17, 2021 Zoom Meeting Due to COVID 19

Chair Wayne Lowery called the Partnership for Quality Living ("PQL") meeting to order at 10:05 am. Also present were Barbara Wackford, Ward Winchell, Claudia Goss, Sandi Kukkola, Bob Overstreet, Judy Quattrin, Barry Trute, and Mark Brunner. Terry Jewel, Charlie Willard, Debby Walker and Leslie Fritz were absent. Thank you to Ward Winchell for hosting the virtually meeting.

**Introductions** Mark Brunner, the CPRS D2 president elect, joined the PQL as D2 Liaison. Mark is the Recreation Services Manager at the Auburn Area Recreation and Park District. Welcome Mark, we are looking forward to working with you.

Minutes of February 15, 2021 were approved by general consent.

## Financial report none

**Website** Wayne asked everyone to look at their bios on the website and update as needed. Barry asked the new committee members (Leslie, Claudia, and Mark) to send their bios along with a photo to him.

Hall of Honor Follow Up Presentations Wayne will contact San Juan Soccer Club to initiate a conversion about making a presentation to their organization and others regarding Philip Wright. Claudia will contact the California Waterfowl Association to discuss a possible presentation for Larry Gury. Press releases will be sent the CSUS Alumni Association and the CSUS College of Health and Human Services

**Hall of Honor Committee** The 2022 brochure is done and will be mailed and emailed in June. Barry has added the brochure, 2021 storyboards and presentation video to the website.

**Public Relations/Social Media Committee.** Leslie will post the 2021 storyboards on Facebook. If you have any suggestions for her, please send them her way.

**Archival Oral History**. Barry will schedule a committee meeting to discuss scheduling and conducting interviews with 2021 HOH Inductees Philip Wright and Larry Gury.

**Partnerships and Alliances**. The April 21 PQL meeting will focus on Partnerships and Alliance Committee. Bob asked that all Board members attend the meeting.

**D2** Liaison The new board was installed at the March meeting. Danny Curtola is the president. Not much happened last year due to the pandemic. The Board is currently planning the Equipment Expo and are hoping to have some events this summer. D2 will reach out to agencies outside the Sacramento area to encourage them to participate in CPRS. It appears that many agencies in the northern part the state are going to Oregon for training. Bob noted that the outreach would be beneficial to the PQL. D2 intends to start monthly training for Administrators to get them involved with CPRS. Currently many administrators attend training offered by CARPD because it is more relevant to them.

## Timeline No changes

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am

Next Meeting Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 10:00am. Ward will again host the meeting on Zoom.

Submitted by Sandi Kukkola